
 

MIDLAND ZONE OF PCAV. INC. 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING HELD OCT 19TH 2010 

AT ST ARNAUD 

 

Meeting Started at 8.05 pm 

 

President, John Stevens opened the meeting, thanked everybody for attending and  and a special mention 

of Neil from Nhil who travelled the furtherest. 

 

PRESENT: John Stevens, President, Clinton Hedger, Senior Vice President, Kaye Blanchard Zone Rep, 

     . Faye Barnett Event Sec,Jill Reece Sec,Aileen Marshall Chief Instructor 

 

CLUB DELEGATES :  

Ararat    John Stevens 

Bealiba   Debbie Weir,Faye Barnett 

Beaufort  

Bendigo    

Castlemaine                 

Charlton  Kaye Blanchard,  

Donald                         Grace McEwen 

Horsham                       

Huntly-Spring Gully   Tess Jubb,Heather Abdy 

Maldon   Clinton Hedger, , Jill Reece,  

Mandurang South  Nic James 

Maryborough    ,          Aileen Marshall     . 

Neangar Park  ,Glenda Wilson,Kim O’Neil 

Nhill   Neil Kerber 

Stawell  

St Arnaud  Tracey Arbuckle 

 

APOLOGIES: , ,Julie Robins,Nikki Chalmers,Kirra Chalmers,Dennis McIntyre,,Don Roach,Debbie 

Rough,Kerry Jennings.Christine Linton,Jenny Backman,Sue Foley,Vicki Juniper,Lisa Hortin,Beryl 

Pearce 

 

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES: 

Kaye Blanchard Life Membership at the PCAV AGM  

 

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES: 

Moved – Deb Weir 

2nd -   Clinton Hedger 

 

CORRESPONDENCE INWARDS 

 NPPC dates for 2011 and clash of dates  

 Mandurang Sth dates for 2011 

 Northern Zone minutes 

Maldon dates for 2011 

 Nhil dates for 2011 

. 

 PCAV – booklet 

 Department Of Justice-WWC notice 

 Bad Weather notification(Maldon,Maryborough,Huntly,Bealiba 

 Charlton letter –cross country 



 

 

CORRESPONDENCE OUTWARDS 

 Zone clubs –Cancellation events wet weather 

 Bendigo Pony Club 

 Zone clubs-minutes 

 Zone clubs-Forwarding of events 

 Zone Live members-Minutes 

  

 

 

 

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE: 

A long discussion concerning club clashes of dates,clubs are responsible for their own dates and should 

be respectful to other clubs and are encouraged not to run the same type events on the same dateThe zone 

doesn’t over rule anyones dates but are supportive and will put your dates on the Zone calendar in the 

order they are submitted. 

 

TREASURER'S REPORT:    JOHN STEVENS 

As at 19th Oct 2010 

 

 

Opening Balance $6010.36   

    

Income  Expenditure  

    

Affiliation Fees         $180.00 A Marshall -photocopying $41.50 

PCAV income $70.00 PCAV Annual Dinner $80.00 

Unpresented cheques $600 P Mills $150.00 

Zone Entry $1194.00 Cheque book fee $7.50 

“C” Certificates $300.00 Corrections Vic $191.03 

Int $17.57 Kaye Blanchard $100.00 

    

    

    

    

    

    

Total Income $2,361.57 Total Expenditure $570.03 

    

    

Statement Balance    

Less Outstanding Cheques    

    

    

    

    

Total $6010.36 Closing Balance $7801.90 

    



Moved –  C. Hedger moved that Treasurers Report be accepted and accounts be paid. 

2nd -   N Kerber.…. carried. 

 

ZONE REPRESENTATIVE’S REPORT:    KAYE BLANCHARD  

  

 

 Pcav AGM –Kaye Life membership,held at Sunbury 

 Kaye spoke to the new  delegates in depth about Kay Irving games.It was introduced to pony club 

riders that had a shaggy pony, snaffle bit and for any ability of rider to be able to compete.The 

Prince Philip is trying to come in over the top of Kay Irving games and what it stand s for.Kaye 

was not in support of what other zones were doing with Prince Philip.Kaye felt it was far to 

serious competition for our riders losing the Kay Irving concept it was decided that their will be a 

games camp at Bealiba Jan 18/19/date tbc . 

 Kaye also mentioned about the Midland Zone booklet which she would like all clubs to get.This 

would help the new members and under stand how our zone works 

 Aust U21 Kaye would like any ideas sent in for a format 

 Kaye explained how the flat ride was introduced at the games and is going to encourage all clubs 

to field teams 

 

ZONE CHIEF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT:    AILEEN MARSHALL 

Aileen  was unfortunately at Maryyborough because the zone secretary didn’t alter the calendar which 

read meeting at Maryborough our sincere apologies Aileen..  

.Aileen has organized our zone camp at Horsham 5th and 6th March 2011 if any riders attend they will get 

a rally as it is rally day for a lot of clubs. 

Nov 28th at Mandurang Sth –Sally Francis 

    Wendy Myers                             K certificate with Aileen  

 

ZONE EXAMINING SECRETARY'S REPORT:     

No report because Nikki was absent. 

 

ZONE EVENT  SECRETARY'S REPORT:      

 

Faye had a lengthly discussion about our zone events and the lack of helpers and how we can over come 

this problem 

Faye is going to delegate jobs if anyone is unhappy –speak to John 

We  need to encourage more gear checkers 

Faye was very much in favour of the zone booklet and we are going to send copies to each club 

Faye was in full support of Kaye and the games and discussed the games clinic in Jan and the second day 

will be a competition day for riders and parents so everyone can learn 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS: 

  St Arnaud reported on Pink Ribbon Day which they raised $1000.00.Their Aug rally was a pink 

day and everything was well sponsored and in pink including food an all.The zone felt we should 

support and write a letter to PCAV encouraging all clubs to be a Pink Ribbon Aug rally day. 

 Tracey Arbuckle moved and Clinton Hedger seoconded 

 Huntly is going to run the Dec zone event which is a state qualifier. 

 NPPC,Mandurang Sth,Huntly and Bendigo are organizing a meeetin with Faye our event 

organizer to coordinate the weekend.NPPC have the dressage arenas and BPC the Show 

Jumps.The toilet consist of just one, with this event they hope to be able to get a grant for some 

more amenities. 

 First Aid is to be organized by the section which is running the event and the zone pays for first 

aid 

 Charlton no longer have a Grade 1 and 2 course because of the major flooding in September.they 

are looking for support and the zone is happy to write a letter in support of any funding . 



 Bealiba in Nov are running a competition as a warm up for state qualifier which was a great idea 

and welcomed by the zone. 

 Zone horse trials was discussed and will be either Maryborough or Maldon next year to be 

discussed next meeting. 

           The club secretaries are responsible for forwarding their own club e-mail for events and clinic. It 

 isn’t the zone responsibility as we get unindated and time poor in forwarding them on quickly. 

 

 

            Meeting closed: 9.55 

 Next meeting: January 18th at Maryborough 

 

Chairman ............................................. 

 

 

 

Date  ............................................ 

 

 

 

 


